Bradworthy CP School
Tuesday 14th July 2009

Dear Parents,
I had a fantastic and exhausting time in London with Years 5 and 6 last week and I would like to start this letter with how impressed and mature all of the children were. Their attitude and enthusiasm earned them compliments wherever they went and it was a real pleasure to be away with them.

We had a really busy time visiting The National Gallery, The Houses of Parliament, The Science Museum, Natural History Museum, St Paul’s Cathedral, an IMAX Cinema, Shakespeare’s Globe Theatre The Tower of London and the London Dungeons. 
We used our coach to travel around the city and in addition to this we also used the Underground and Thames Link Boat Service.

We also went on The London Eye, to the cinema to see Ice Age 3, Ice Skating and 10 pin bowling.

The highlight of the week for many of us was a trip to the theatre to see The Lion King and in addition to this we spent the day at Thorpe Park on the way home.

I’m sure you can see why we were exhausted when we got back !!!
SAT Results

I would like to say, as I always do at this time of the year, that in my view SAT results are only a single, and very narrow way of judging a school.

When considering how well the children are doing, and how we are doing as a school I hope that parents will consider the great range of things which the school does beyond preparing the children for their SATs.

We do our very best to offer a broad and balanced curriculum and beyond this as big a range of extra curricular activities as we can. 

We hope that we are helping all of our children to develop and mature in a great range of ways beyond the narrow range of skills measured by SATs. 
Our end of Key Stage 2 SAT results are listed below and they have been compared to national results for 2008 as required at this stage of the year.

As you can see they are very good again this year, as they have been for a number of years, being well above the national average.
These results are a great credit to the children’s hard work and I think they should be feeling very proud of both their efforts and achievements.
Bradworthy CP School Results, 2009:
	
	Absent
	< Level 3
	Level 3
	Level 4
	Level 5

	English
	0%
	0%
	14%
	48%
	38%

	Maths
	0%
	0%
	9%
	24%
	67%

	Science
	0%
	0%
	0%
	14%
	86%


English Results:

	
	Greater Than Level 4
	Level 5

	Bradworthy 
	86%
	38%

	National
	81%
	29%


Maths Results:

	
	Greater Than Level 4
	Level 5

	Bradworthy 
	91%
	67%

	National
	78%
	31%


Science Results:

	
	Greater Than Level 4
	Level 5

	Bradworthy 
	100%
	86%

	National
	88%
	44%


Level 4 is a good level of achievement for a child of 11 years old and the level which the government would like children to be at when they leave primary school.

Level 5 is the level which the government would like 13 year olds to reach at the end of Key Stage 3. It obviously represents a very good level of achievement for a primary school child.

New Classes

As a result of a number of factors, including a number of new children starting in September and several meetings with parents, our staff has reviewed the way in which we were intending to organise the Classes in September.
As a result of this we have decided to make the following alterations.
The split of children in Classes 1 and 2 will remain as previously advised.

Class 3 will now contain only children who will be in Year 3 next year (the current Year 2).

Class 4 will be made up of the children who are currently in Class 3.

Class 5 will be made up of the children who are currently in Class 4.

We are happy to receive any observations or comments that you might have, however I should say that there  is very little room for flexibility in these arrangements and as these children have been in these groups throughout this Year I’m sure that there wont be any concerns.
Reports

As you may already know we have been working to improve the way in which we report to parents about the progress that their children are making. This is to try and make sure that everyone is properly informed so that we can be fully involved in the children’s development.

This has involved the development of a software package in school which allows us to keep up to date records and to make them available to you much more frequently. Eventually they will appear on line for those of you who wish to access them this way.

Unfortunately we have come up against a number of technical problems and this means that we will not be able to print the children’s reports before the end of term, however I can assure you that the teachers will update the children’s records over the Summer break and that paper copies will be with you at the start of next term.

Year 6 children, who will be transferring to secondary school in September, will receive a report as usual as soon as the SAT results have been received and analysed.

If you would like to speak to your child’s Class teacher please feel free to get in touch with them to organise an appointment between now and the end of term.

If any of the above causes any problems or causes any concern you have my apologies. 
Bradworthy’s Got Talent

The long awaited talent show is taking place on Friday afternoon from 1.15pm. I know that the children are really looking forward to the show and I’m sure that we will be able to prove that Bradworthy’s Got Talent!

There won’t be a huge amount of space in our hall but if any parents would like to come along and watch you will be very welcome ………
……… but only as long as you come ready to clap and cheer as loud as you possibly can !!!
Non School Uniform
We will be holding a non-school uniform day this Friday (17th July).

If the children wish to wear whatever they wish they will need to bring in £1 each.

The money will be used to fund the purchase of draw prizes for the Leaver’s BBQ and the Carnival Disco which is taking place at the end of August.

This has proved to be a popular idea in the past because it avoids us asking for donations of prizes and means that everyone is contributing equally.

School Photographs
Please note that the deadline for the return of your orders for Class and sports photographs is this           Friday (17th July).

I’m afraid that no orders will be processed after this date.
Swine Flu
With the summer holidays approaching and the number of swine flu cases in the region continuing to rise, I’ve been asked to take this opportunity to share with you the advice we have been given by the NHS and Health Protection Agency about dealing with any cases of swine flu we may have in the school in the future.

National guidance has recently been updated so that school closures are only likely now in exceptional circumstances and preventative antiviral drugs will no longer be routinely offered to large groups of school pupils. As swine flu starts to circulate more freely in the local community, these measures are no longer effective, as people may be exposed the virus outside school, or as soon as they have finished a course of drugs.

The most important advice we have been given is that children who have symptoms of flu-like illness should stay away from school until they have recovered and are free of symptoms. This is to avoid spreading the infection as much as possible. 

You can check any symptoms online at www.nhs.uk or call the Swine Flu Information Line on 0800 1 513 513. If you are still concerned, stay at home and call your GP, who may suggest a course of anti-viral drug treatment. This is designed to reduce the symptoms and help a quicker recovery. 

If your doctor does advise anti-viral treatment for a child, please let the school know as soon as possible. 

Other members of the household who are free of symptoms may continue with normal work/school activities however they should monitor for flu-like symptoms over the next 5 – 7 days.

It’s important to point out that the vast majority of people who have swine flu make a quick recovery at home. However, you should do what you can to prevent the infection from being spread to others by ensuring your family take some simple precautions: 

· Covering your nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing, using a tissue when possible. 

· Disposing of dirty tissues promptly and carefully. 

· Washing your hands frequently with soap and water to reduce the spread of the virus from your hands to your face or to other people. 

· Cleaning hard surfaces (such as door handles) frequently using a normal cleaning product.

· Making sure your children follow this advice. 

Adult Learning

Do you feel you need to refresh your maths or literacy skills but are a bit nervous about going "back to school"?  Perhaps you didn't do too well at school and want to gain a qualification, or would like to improve your skills so that you are more confident helping your child with homework etc.  

Holsworthy Adult & Community Learning (Holsworthy ACL) have small friendly groups of adult learners for both subjects; courses will recommence at the end of September and are available daytime or evening, free of charge.  

Courses are available for all levels, covering the basics through to Level 1 and 2 certificates (which are accepted as GCSE equivalents for most purposes).  GCSE maths is also available in Holsworthy, for which there is a charge.  

If you are interested in finding out more ACL can arrange an informal appointment - please phone
Alison Skinner on 01409 254505 to see how easy it all is!  

Other courses will be available for the Autumn and the new brochure will be delivered to your home at the end of August.

Term Dates

Please make a note of these dates. Hopefully we’ll see you at school over the next few days.

Wednesday 15th July
Year 5 Maypole Dance on Dartmoor

Thursday 16th July
Year 6 Ten Tors Dartmoor Challenge

Friday 17th July

Non-Uniform Day

Bradworthy’s Got Talent

Monday 20th July

Year 6 Visit to the Milky Way

Tuesday 21st July

Leaver’s Assembly




Leaver’s BBQ

Wednesday 22nd July
Last Day of the Summer Term

Thursday 3rd September
First Day of the Autumn Term

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
